                                                       Fair Haven Library Board of Trustee’s Meeting
                                                                                   April 6, 2022

The meeting of Fair Haven Board of Trustee’s was called to order at 5:00 PM by President Henry Spang. Trustee’s present were Matt Osterhaudt, Randy Lawrence, Joan Spang and Director Allen Thompkins. .Jean Wilkinson was excused for travel.  No public attended.
Hank asked for a motion to accept the agenda, Randy so moved, Joan second, motion passed unanimously.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Jean E-mailed her report prior to the meeting.  Hank asked for any questions or concerns.  Allen noted the deposit of the $10,000 Bullet Grant received through the office of Assemblyman Brian Manktelow.  There were no questions, Matt made a motion to accept the report, Joan second, motion passed unanimously.
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Minutes of the Jan. 5 and Feb 24 were previously E-mailed to Trustee’s.  Joan noted a correction on Feb. 24.  Time stated was 6:00 for April 6 meeting – meetings are held at 5:00.  Matt made a motion to accept the minutes with correction, Randy second, motion passed unanimously.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  Allen E-mailed his report to Trustee’s prior to meeting.  Allen’s comments;
   #1  We are waiting for approval on the Comptroller’s Report that was submitted in March.
   #2   Story Hours are well attended every other week if weather is good.
    #4  Pens and insulated bags have been purchased for volunteers National Volunteer Week in April.
    #5  Allen would like to hire 2 performers for Summer Reading Program.  Captain Dave Treasurer Hunt Show for July 19 and Captain Hurricane Magic Underwater Show for Aug. 8.  Summer Reading will move back to Monday evenings.  Pirate’s Day performer will be Captain Jack again this year.
    #6  Allen is exploring 3-D Printers (@$1800) through the Bullet Grant.
Allen stated that Stanley Steamer will clean carpets on May28 (Sat AM) and Library will be closed.
Allen interviewed  a candidate to complete the Tax Cap and Comptrollers Report to replace Linda Clum.  He will meet with Terry Pawlenko again if she is interested in this part-time position.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Hanks report was distributed to Trustee’s.  Roof is temporarily fixed – we are waiting to see if a re-placement will be approved by the Village.  We are also waiting for the Village to replace 4 windows.
OLD BUSINESS:  Matt will see Terry, accountant from Bayside Grocery to answer any questions she may have on our part time position.
NEW BUSINESS:  Allen will ask John Lester, who helped prepare Comptrollers Report, to submit his bill to the Treasurer for payment.
Hank asked for any other business.  Matt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Randy second meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joan Spang
                       Next Meetings:  June 8 and October 5                  5:00 PM                   Library

